
 

 First Presbyterian Church 

January 7, 2018                                                                    10:30 a.m. 

Baptism of the Lord 

“And a voice came from heaven, “You are my Son, the Beloved;  

with you I am well pleased.”  Mark 1:11 
 

GATHERING AROUND THE WORD 

  Prelude                                    

  Welcome and Church Life Notes 

  Introit                                  “Jesus, Name Above All Names”                            
Chancel Choir 

 

                                              

*Call to Worship (from Genesis 1:1-5)    

Leader:  On that first day, when time began: 

People:  You gave birth to creation; light danced through the darkness: 
the waters of hope flowed free and clear. 
 

Leader:  On that first day at the Jordan, when redemption began: 
 

People:    you spoke of life for all your children, as your Child stepped into 
the waters of forgiveness dancing in hope with his cousin, John. 
 

Leader:  On this first day of the week, when we begin anew: 
People:  you call us to faithfulness, as we open our hearts to you, your 
voice claiming us as your own. 
 

 

*Hymn                               “Spirit, Spirit of Gentleness”                               #291 
 

*Call to Confession  

*Prayer of Confession                                                                    (responsively)        

Leader: Loving God, we confess that we often fail to see all the possible 
newness in all your ways.  
People:  We stumble, causing others to doubt you.  Renew us in the ocean 
of possibilities that your nourishing spirit blesses us with every moment 
of our lives.  
Leader:  Heal us in our brokenness, so we may be a healing balm to those who 
are broken. 
People:  Renew us in your love, so we may love you and all people in word 
and deed.  Let us once again bear good fruit.  
 

(A moment for silent personal prayer of confession) 
 

 

*Assurance of Pardon                                                           
Leader: Touched by the waters of life, fed at the grace and hope, embraced in 
the warmth of God's love and hopes - this is good news. 
People: Blessed by the baptism's tears, called to servanthood by the 
Beloved, filled with the peace of the Spirit, we are indeed God's people -
redeemed, restored, refreshed to serve.  Thanks be to God.  Amen. 
 

*Choral Response                  “Glory to God”                                               #583 

Glory to God, glory to God, glory in the highest! 

Glory to God, glory to God, Alleluia, Alleluia! 

 *Passing of the Peace  
Leader: The Peace of the Lord be with you. 
People: And also with you. 
 

 

PROCLAIMING THE WORD 
 

 Time for Small Disciples              
  (Children may leave for the Child Care Room following the children's message.)   
 

 Anthem                       “Down to the River to Pray”                                by Curry 

Chancel Choir 
 

 Prayer for Illumination                      (in unison) 

Just as water splashed across our face awakens us in the morning, so may 
your Word wake us to your presence. 
 

Wash us in your wisdom, bathe us in your goodness and refresh us with your 
grace. By the power of your Holy Spirit. Amen  . 

 
 
 

  Acts 19: 1-7                                                        (page 139 NT in the pew Bible) 

Leader: This is the Word of the Lord. 
           People: Thanks be to God. 

*Hymn                            “Open My Eyes, That I May See”                          #451 
  

  Mark 1: 4-11                                                         (page 34 NT in the pew Bible)                                                 

Leader: The Gospel of Christ. 
People: Thanks be to God. 
 

 

  Message                                                                               Elder Bea Mooney 

 



RESPONDING TO THE WORD                       
          (Ushers gather in the narthex at this time.) 

 *Affirmation of Faith – The Apostles’ Creed – (Traditional version)                     (read in unison)  

I believe in God, the Father Almighty, Maker of heaven and earth, 
And in Jesus Christ his only Son our Lord; who was conceived by the Holy 
Ghost, born of the Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, 
dead, and buried; he descended into hell; on the third day he rose again from 
the dead; he ascended into heaven, and sitteth on the right hand of God the 
Father Almighty; from thence he shall come to judge the quick and the dead. 
 

I believe in the Holy Ghost; the holy catholic church; the communion of saints; 
the forgiveness of sins; the resurrection of the body; and the life everlasting. 
Amen.  

                  

 Presentation of our Tithes, Gifts & Offerings  
           Call to the Offering 
            Offertory                                  
  *Choral Response                  “The Doxology”                                   #606 

  *Prayer of Dedication                                                        
Leader: Creator of all, the earth is yours, the world and all who live in it. 
People: You have entrusted us with gifts— time, talent, energy, money— 
and asked us to use them to build your kingdom. With thanks and praise 
we respond to your call. Amen. 

 Sharing Joys and Concerns   

 Prayers of the People & The Lord’s Prayer  

 … “forgive us our debts as we forgive our debtors” 
 
                     

*Song on the Way                          "Baptized In Water"                               #482 

*Benediction                                                                  

*Choral Benediction  “I'm Gonna Live So God Can Use Me” (verses 1)    #700 

*Postlude                              

*You may stand. 
 
 

Thought for today:   άDarkness cannot drive out darkness; only light can do that. Hate 
cannot drive out hate; only ƭƻǾŜ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ǘƘŀǘΦέ  τMartin Luther King Jr. 
 
 
 

The First Presbyterian Church 
Delhi, New York 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

First Presbyterian Church actively exists as the living body of Christ, 
committed to growing in faithfulness to God, serving the whole human family 

and welcoming all people into Godõs love.       
(Our Mission Statement) 



Remember our Local Food Bank! 
 

SUNDAY 
January 7 

9:30 am Deacons Meeting (Library) 
9:30 am Sunday School (CE Wing)  
10:00 am Choir Gathers (Chapel) 
10:30 am Worship (Sanctuary)  
11:30 am Coffee Hour (FH) 
2:00 pm Girl Scout Meeting (CR) 

Monday 
January 8 

9:00 am Preschool (RR & Nursery) 
10:00 am Monday Bridge (BR & New Narthex) 
7:00 pm Boy Scout Committee Meeting (CR) 

TUESDAY 
January 9 

Office working remotely 
9:00 am Preschool (RR & Nursery) 
3:00 pm Sewing Fellowship (BR & Library) 
5:00 pm Delhi Social Justice Group (FH) 
5:30 pm Weight Watchers (Chapel) 

WEDNESDAY 
January 10 

7:30 am SPARKS (Library) 
9:00 am Preschool (RR & Nursery) 
5:30 pm Chancel Choir Rehearsal (Sanctuary and Chapel) 
5:30 pm Girl Scout Meeting (CR) 
6:30 pm Session Meeting (Library) 

THURSDAY 
January 11 

9:00 am Kirk Work Day (Kirk, Social Room) 
9:00 am Preschool (RR & Nursery) 

FRIDAY 
January 12 

9:00 am – 2:00 pm The Kirk Thrift Shoppe is open 
9:00 am Preschool (RR & Nursery) 
10:00 am Gentle Yoga (Chapel) 

SATURDAY 
January 13 

9:00 am – 2:00 pm The Kirk Thrift Shoppe is open! 

SUNDAY 
January 14 

9:30 am Confirmation Class (CR) 
9:30 am Sunday School (CE Wing)  
10:00 am Choir Gathers (Chapel) 
10:30 am Worship (Sanctuary)  
11:30 am Coffee Hour (FH) 

RR – Red Room; CR – Conference Room; FH – Fellowship Hall; BR – Blue Room 
 

 
 

 

Interim Pastor: Rev. Dr. Lisa Ruth Mays 
Worship Leader: Elder Bea Mooney 
Music Director/ Organist: Billy Meredith 
Web Site: www.fpcdelhi.org 
e-mail: office@fpcdelhi.org   

 Liturgist: Elder Jeff Gearhart 
Phone: (607) 746-2155 

Fax # (607) 746-2156 
4 Clinton Street, Delhi, NY  13753 

 

 

First Presbyterian Church  

of Delhi, New York  
Church Life: January 7, 2018  

 

 

Happy New Year! As we worship God together, let us pray for a 
fruitful year of ministry to the glory of his name.  

One week into the new year, Lord, we thank you for walking with 
us through all time and eternity.  

We invite everyone to take a moment during the offertory to sign the Church Attendance 
Register. A special welcome is extended to all who are visiting with us this morning. We 
hope that your worship experience will be meaningful and enjoyable. If you are interested 
in learning more about First Presbyterian Church or becoming a member of this 
congregation, please speak with Pastor Lisa Ruth, the Church Office or any Elder.   

COFFEE HOUR will be held today in the Fellowship Hall immediately following the Worship 
Service. EVERYONE is invited to this time of fellowship. Please join us this morning! 
 

The FLOWERS this morning are given by Anne Valentine in loving memory of Mildred A. 
Brown, a long-time member of First Presbyterian Church.  
 

The TRUSTEES responsible for counting today are Steve McKeegan and Ed Goff. The 
Trustees responsible for counting on January 14 are Sarah Philion and Jackie Clark. 

CHILDREN’S WORSHIP BAGS are available in the hospitality room on the shelves. Children 
are welcome to select a bag with items of their choosing to use during worship. CHILDREN’S 
BULLETINS are also available. The CHILD CARE ROOM will be available to parents today 
during the worship service.  

Confirmation Class will resume January 14 at 9:30 am. 

Service Opportunity! First Presbyterian Church is in need of someone to serve the church 
by joining our locking team. Please see Tom Leo, Art Maxwell or call the church office if you 
feel God calling you to serve in this way. 
 

Watch for the January – February newsletter coming soon to your email! Not getting the 
church newsletter via email? Just contact the church office with your current email at 
office@fpcdelhi.org Hard copies may be picked up in the church on Wednesday, January 10. 
 
 

A reminder to all committee leaders that the ANNUAL REPORTS must be turned in to the 
church office by January 15th. Please contact the church office if you have any questions. 
The 2017 Annual Reports will be available for review beginning Sunday, January 21. 

http://www.fpcdelhi.org/
mailto:office@fpcdelhi.org


 

Thoughts on Giving: άΦ..they fell down and worshipped him. Then they opened their 
ǘǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻŦŦŜǊŜŘ ƘƛƳ ƎƛŦǘǎ ƻŦ ƎƻƭŘΣ ŦǊŀƴƪƛƴŎŜƴǎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƳȅǊǊƘΦΦΦέ - Matthew 2:11 

Notice the order of events in the Magi’s visit. First, they knelt before Jesus and prayed to 
Him. Then they presented Him with their gifts. We, too, must take time to pray before we 
present our gifts to the Lord. We never know what God may be asking us to share! 

Stewardship Prayer: That, like the Magi, we generously share our gifts with the Lord, 
trusting He will provide all that we need. 
 

The Per Capita amount for 2018 has been set at $37.83 per member. 
 

 
 

The Church envelopes for 2018 are located on the table in the back of the sanctuary. Please 
pick yours up after worship this morning. Please see Gia Cantwell if you would like envelopes 
and do not see a set on the table for you. 
 

The 2018 Flower and Coffee Hour Sign-up posters are up in the Fellowship Hall. We are in 
need of people to help with Coffee Hour. Please sign up on the sheet in Fellowship Hall or 
see Janet Maxwell. Thank you for helping with this time of Fellowship! 
 

 

A CALL has been issued by the Session for the Annual Meeting of the Congregation, 
according to the terms of the church By-Laws, to be held immediately following worship on 
Sunday, January 28, 2018.  The purpose of the meeting will be to review annual reports, 
receive the budget, and address any other business that may come properly before the 
Congregation. 
 

The Food Bank needs your help! Special needs are canned meals such as beef stew, 
spaghetti-o’s, canned ravioli, crackers and cereal.  Donations may be left in the food bin in 
the narthex or in the bin across the hall from the office. Cash donations may be placed in 
the offering plate clearly marked or left in the church office. Please make checks out to First 
Presbyterian Church with “Food Bank” in the memo section. Thanks for your support! 

Office hours are changing! Nancy is now working remotely on Tuesdays. Messages will be 
checked periodically on the office phone. You may also reach Nancy via email and on her 
cell phone. This is a trial change for now so please be sure to share any feedback, questions 
or concerns with Nancy or any member of the personnel committee (Nancy Lee, Barb Leo, 
Tom Little, Bea Mooney). 
 

The dime mission Christmas Stockings may also be left in the church office until January 10. 
 

  

 

Mark your calendars for these events coming to FPC this winter!  
 

The Annual meeting will be held Sunday, January 28, 2018. Immediately following the 
meeting, there will be a dish to pass dinner in the Fellowship Hall, hosted by the Session. 
Please come and let your voice be heard and join in fellowship with your church family.  
 

The Session will also be holding the Annual Super Bowl Sub and Chili Sale – February 4! –
order forms available soon. 
Board Games and Build Your Own Pizza, Saturday February 3 - 3 pm until???? 
Bring your favorite board game and your favorite pizza topping.  
A time of fellowship playing games, coloring and building your own pizza will help to warm 
you up after the long cold month of January! 
 

Pasta Bake Off, Sunday March 4, immediately after worship service 
Bring your best pasta dish or just come to taste and vote for your favorite dish! 
Prizes will be awarded! 
 

SUPER BOWL SUNDAY SUB & CHILI SALE - The Session will be sponsoring our annual Sub & 
Chili Sale on February 4, 2018, Super Bowl Sunday!  Proceeds will go to the general fund to 
help balance the budget this year. If you would like to order a Sub or Chili for February 4th, 
please fill out an order form and return it to the church office no later than January 28th. 
Order forms can also be obtained in the church office, on bulletin boards throughout the 
church and at coffee hour. All orders can be picked up in Fellowship Hall directly after church 
(during Coffee Hour) on Sunday (up to 12:30 pm), February 4th - - just in time for the big 
game! All subs are $6.50 and chili is $5.00. Thank you for your support! 

The Kirk Thrift Shoppe had a very successful Christmas season thanks to all your support 
and donations. Since January is National Blood Donor Month we will be giving anyone who 
shows proof of their blood donation during January a $5.00 credit. Also watch for sales this 
month in Church Life, ads, flyers and on Facebook! As always, we appreciate your donations 
of clean, gently used, seasonal clothes and we could really use some decent winter boots 
and gloves especially for men. Thank you! 

SEWING FELLOWSHIP - Bring your heart for mission and fellowship and meet at the church 
in the blue room Tuesday afternoon, January 9 at 3:00 p.m. We have several ongoing 
projects. You may choose to work on these projects or bring your own project ideas and 
supplies. Even if you do not sew, please join us! There is lots of sorting, cutting and pinning 
to be done as well. If you know of anyone who might be interested, please pass the word.  

Pastor Lisa will be out of the office through January 8. You can direct all pastoral concerns 
to the office and they will be addressed by our Elders. 
 


